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Principal’s message 

 

Year 12 Formal observations 

The Mudgee High School Class of 2023 had their formal on Friday 

night. 

The event, held at Putta Bucca House, was well attended and the 

exiting class looked great in all their finery. 

The group’s fundraising efforts reached their culmination with the 

handing over of a cheque for a little more than $28,000 to the 

recipients. The Mudgee VRA, represented by Mr Anthony Stewart, and 

the Hearts of Cudgegong DEFIB project, represented by Ms Rebecca 

Redfern, were on hand to accept the cheque. From the school’s retiring 

captains. 

Mitre 10 Awards 

Last week was a big one for the departing Class of 2023. 

Thursday evening, the Mitre 10 Industrial Technology Awards were 

announced. 

I think I speak for Mr Rosolen and myself when I say it was good to see 

quite a number of almost-former students come along to cheer on their 

peers and share some time with Mr Smith and Mr Vitnell, their teachers 

this year. 

The judges’ award went to Mudgee 

High’s Harrison Cole. 

The people’s award was split 

between Kandos High’s Cooper 

Duff and Mudgee High’s Sam 

Roth. 

Well done the good folk at Petrie’s 

Mitre 10 for their continued support 

of this worthwhile event! 

Arts Precinct Display 

A reminder that a broad selection 

of the major works produced by 

this year’s HSC cohort in 

Community and Family Studies, 

Industrial Technology Timber, 
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Mudgee High School  41 Douro Street, Mudgee NSW 2850 
Telephone:  (02) 6372 1533   
Website:  www.mudgee-h.schools.nsw.edu.au   
Email:  mudgee-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
https://www.facebook.com/mudgeehighschool/ 

Next  P&C meeting  

 Monday 27 November 

7 pm in the Learning 

Centre 

Entry via Douro Street        

All welcome. 

Judges’ award - Harrison Cole 

http://www.mudgee-h.schools.nsw.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/mudgeehighschool/


Textiles, and Visual Arts are on display all this week at the Mudgee Arts Precinct. The display 

was opened on Monday with some well-attended fanfare. Well done, Mrs Goldsmith and the team 

behind the set-up. 

It is well worth a look! 

Until next week… 

Wayne Eade 

Principal 
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Hunter Orr 
Cooper Martin, Harrison Cole, Joshua Meers, Lily Nicholson, Sam Roth and 

Dylan Cole 

Year 12 formal 

Emily Martin and Emma Thyrd 
Ella Callaghan, Laura Smyth, Emily Gatley, Erin Selboskar, Ruby Dyke and 

Maddie Smith 



Events calendar 

• Wednesday 8 and 15 November - Year 12 sign-out 

mornings - 10 am to 12 pm 

• 14 to 19 November - HSC work exhibition, Mudgee Arts 

Precinct 

• Monday 27 November - P&C meeting 

• Wednesday 29 November - Year 7 2024 orientation day 

and parent information evening 

• Thursday 7 December - Annual Presentation Evening 

• 13 to 15 December - Year 11 Bonding Camp 

• Thursday 14 December - HSC results released 

• Friday 15 December - ATAR results released 

• Friday 15 December - last day of Term 4 

House Championship Tally 2023 

 

 

Blaxland  

202276 

 

 

Cunningham 

188042 

 

 

Lawson 

206965 

 

 

Wentworth 

173537 



P&C awards 

 William Griffith 

 Year 7 

 
For his improved application to his school 

work.  

 Nate Taylor 

 Year 8 

 
For his recent improvement; making 

changes for the better. 

 Monique Leven 

 Year 9 

 For her improved behaviour and application.  

 Jett Lucas 

 Year 10 

 
For his responsible behaviour on the 

Sydney Jewish Museum excursion.  

 Byron Diener 

 Year 11 

 
For his fantastic participation while on the 

excursion to the Sydney Jewish Museum.  



Year 8 History  

This year in Year 8 History, students have studied a variety of topics 

including from our ancient world; Ancient Egypt and Ancient China and our 

modern world; Medieval Europe, Polynesian Expansion and Colonisation 

and Contact.  

As a culminating activity for the studies in Medieval Europe, the students 

created a Medieval artefact for classroom displays. These focused on one 

area of Medieval Europe, for example crime and punishment, witchcraft, 

weapons and armour. 

The students did a wonderful job of creating their artefacts. Some are 

definitely worthy of placement into a museum! 

Congratulations to all students for their efforts in History this year. 



Sydney Jewish Museum excursion 

On Thursday 9 November, 50 students embarked on an excursion to the Sydney Jewish 

Museum in Darlinghurst. Students from Year 10 and Year 11 Modern History had the privilege of 

visiting the museum to partake in workshops, guided tours and interviews with Holocaust 

survivors. What made this museum stand out from others was the deeply personal history on 

display, and students were drawn to a number of artefacts, each with their own, unique story. 

Workshops were tailored to consolidate what students have been learning in their respective 

classrooms in Term 4, with Year 10 making links to their Holocaust depth study and Year 11 

drawing connections with their HSC content for the Power and 

Authority topic. What made this trip even more commemorative was 

that it took place on the 85th anniversary of Kristallnacht, a key 

event from both topics studied in these courses and prominent 

turning point in the history of Jewish persecution under Nazi 

Germany.  

The museum has access to a limited number of Holocaust survivors 

who graciously move the public with their stories and wisdom, our 

excursion being no exception. Students in Year 10 heard from Joe 

Symon and students in Year 11 heard from Jack Meister OAM. Both 

of these individuals had such an impact on the students and their 

experiences gave us something to carry forever.  

The day could, quite honestly, be encapsulated by the comment 

made by one student upon leaving the museum that “this was such 

a fulfilling day”. What an amazing opportunity to have been 

presented with and the participating students should be 

congratulated on their exceptional manners and the respect with 

which they conducted themselves. 



Mental Health Month  

Recognising Mental Health Month in the Learning Centre during October. 

Students came together to create a jigsaw. This is the finished product being placed on the wall 

by Alyia Schoonderbeck. 

Thank you to everyone who participated. 

The Wellbeing Team. 

 



Link news 

Where has the year gone?  

The festive season is coming at us fast. Last week, invitations were sent 

home with Link 2023 students to attend the annual EOY dinner. 

Please RSVP as soon as you can so we can finalise numbers. 

This is a fantastic evening funded by our sponsor Glencore and we 

would love to see everyone there to celebrate the Link 2023 student 

achievements. 

Ho! Ho! Ho! 



Catch up vaccinations 

In Year 7, students are offered free vaccines for diphtheria-tetanus-pertussis (dTpa) and human 

papillomavirus (HPV). In Year 10, students are offered the meningococcal ACWY vaccine.  

If your child is in Year 7 or Year 10 and they missed out on the first vaccination clinic they have 

the chance to be vaccinated on Tuesday 5 December. If you have already provided consent, but 

your child was absent on the day, you do not need to do anything. 

How to provide consent: 

1. To complete online consent for your child’s school vaccinations, visit: 

 https://nswhealth.service-now.com/school 

2. Follow the steps to log in to your existing ServiceNSW account. This is the same account you 

may already use to renew your driver’s licence. If you don’t have a ServiceNSW account, refer 

to ServiceNSW to create one. 

3. Update or confirm your personal details in ServiceNSW as required. 

4. Complete the School Vaccination Consent Form for your child/ren. You will need to: 

a. Enter your child’s personal details 

b. Provide the Medicare card details for you and your child 

c. Read the linked Parent Information Sheet and privacy statement  

d. Provide consent. 

If you or your child do not have a Medicare card, consent can still be provided by completing a 

paper-based consent form. These can be collected from the front office. 

Vaccination will only be provided at school if consent has been received.  

https://nswhealth.service-now.com/school




NSW Health whooping cough campaign: http://

www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/whoopingcough/Pages/default.aspx  

www.health.nsw.gov.au  



Change of school uniform commencing in 2024 

Mudgee High School’s uniform was reviewed in conjunction with the school’s Parents & Citizens 

committee in 2023.  

As per Department of Education Policy, a transition period to implement the new uniform changes 

will be in place for the next two years (2024 and 2025). 

This means items of uniform that students currently have can continue to be worn for the rest of 

their useful life. 

The review sought to update, in conjunction with our suppliers, uniform items that can be reliably 

and consistently stocked, with the addition of a number of new items of winter uniform being 

added. 

The only change to the existing uniform that will commence in 2024, is the introduction of the 

navy and red polo shirt for the junior school (Years 7-10). The rest of the existing uniform will 

remain the same. 

Our two local uniform suppliers, Mudgee Embroidery and Uniforms and Brand Me Mudgee, are in 

the process of obtaining stock of these shirts, should families wish to start transitioning to the new 

uniform for the start of 2024. 

 

The new navy and red polo shirt for Years 7 to 10 to be transitioned over the next two years. 



 

2024 School Bus Passes  

Information for Parents and Carers 

Is your child eligible for free bus travel to and from school? 

All bus passes will be distributed to eligible students via mail early next year so if your child is 

enrolled in a local school, please note the following: 

• Students going into Kindergarten, Year 3 and Year 7 must apply for a new pass. 

• If you have moved address or schools you must ‘update existing details’. 

• If you are unsure whether or not your child has a current bus pass, please contact our 

office on 6372 2489.    

• To travel on our bus service, students MUST present their bus pass to the driver morning 

and afternoon. If they are ineligible or do not have a pass, they can pay a fare. 

Apply for student bus passes & update details via our website: Ogden's Coaches 

(ogdenscoaches.com.au)  

Select ‘Schools’ tab in top header then select either ‘Apply for a New Pass’ or ‘Update Existing 

Details’.  Fill in the application form for each child and you will be notified of their eligibility via 

email from Transport NSW. 

Music Art and Drama (MAD) concert  

Organisation for the Mudgee High School MAD concert 2023 has begun. 

There will be poster competition with a $50 voucher prize. 

The event will occur on Wednesday 6 December. Artworks can be viewed from 6.30 pm. The concert will 

start at 7.00 pm. 

Students wishing to participate as performers or stage crew will need to fill out the form available in 

Google classroom (see code below).  

Further information about the organisation of the concert is also available in Google classroom: 

 

https://ogdenscoaches.com.au/
https://ogdenscoaches.com.au/




 



Year 12 HSC information and end-of-year dates  

July 26   History Extension project due.  

July 31   Society & Culture Pips due.  

Aug 10   Industrial Technology projects including portfolio due for lockup by 3 pm.  

Aug 10-18   HSC trial examination dates.  

Aug 18   English Extension 2 major works due by 3 pm.  

Aug 28   Visual Arts Body of Works due for lockup at 3 pm.  

Sept 4   Music submitted works due by 3 pm.  

Sept 4-15   Music performance examinations.  

Sept 20   Assembly rehearsal Periods 1 and 2.  

   Soccer match - teachers vs students - Periods 7 and 8.  

Sept 21   Rainbow Day – all Year 12 students will participate in fundraising activities throughout  

   the day for their designated charities - Hearts of Cudgegong Defib Project and Mudgee 

   VRA - for Heights and Depth Training Centre to finish the term on a positive note.  

Sept 22   Presentation assembly 10.45 am student seating and 11 am guest seating,  

   11 am – 2.30 pm assembly (full uniform required). Refreshments for students and their  

   guests will be served in the front gardens.  

Sept 23 - Oct 8  Study vacation.  

Oct 11 - Nov 3  Higher School Certificate examinations.  

Examinations up until and including Friday 3 November will be held at the Baptist Church Hall, 70 Bruce 

Road, Mudgee. Students must be in full school uniform and bring their student ID cards to every 

examination. The Music 1 aural skills examination will be confirmed closer to the date. Further information 

will be available to students before the end of Term 3. Students or parents who have concerns about 

transport to the location on any day should contact the Principal as soon as possible.  

Nov 7   HSC assessment ranks available from www.educationstandards.nsw.edu.au  

   (NESA) student number and PIN required.  

Nov 8 and 15  Sign out mornings. Sign out will occur between 10 am and12 noon.  

Nov 10   Year 12 Farewell – Putta Bucca House.  

   Additional information relating to this event as attached.  

   Students: Please meet at Putta Bucca House at 4.30 pm for photos.  

Nov 13-20   HSC Exhibition – Mudgee Arts Precinct on Monday 13 November from 4-5 pm.  

Nov 14   Art/Photography/Industrial Technology students displaying their major work should  

   arrange a time for drop off/installation with their teacher prior to Monday 13 November.  

   All exhibited works must be collected on Monday 20 November between 9-11 am.  

Dec 14   HSC results available on-line from NSW Education Standards Australia (NESA) Website 

   and telephone service (NESA PIN number required). HSC results will be available via  

   Students Online, and sent by email and SMS from 6.00 am on Friday 9 December.  

   https://studentsonline.nesa.nsw.edu.au  

Dec 14   ATARs available on-line from UAC website and ‘Infoline’ (UAC PIN number required).  

Dec 15   Year 12 Celebration BBQ in the senior area from 12-2 pm and collect your free Mirri.  

https://www.educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/wps/portal/nesa/home
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Sponsorship 

Mudgee High School - Link Program 

Proudly supported by 

Ulan Coal Mine 


